
Report of the Auditor/Secretary/Scorekeeper Committee 
to the 28th IGRA Annual Convention 

 
Seven people, including the committee chair, and representing six different associations, attended the 
meeting on Friday, November 9, 2012.  All attendees were voting members. 
 

Ron Trusley   AGRA  chair 
Bruce Roby   GSGRA  Y 
Patrick Roe  AGRA  Y 
Frank Mazzo  TGRA  Y 
John Hill  CGRA   Y 
Gary Williams  DSRA  Y 
Mitch Gill  IAGRA   Y 

 
The committee reviewed the certification and re–certification requirements and processes for each area. 
 
Other areas of discussion included: 

1) Certified officials should know where to look to find specific Rodeo Rules. 
2) Importance of follow through and commitment. 
3) Review of all certification forms. 

 
The chair emphasized that in order for the rodeo officials evaluations to be beneficial and useful, 
everyone completing an evaluation should take this task seriously and write appropriate comments. 
 
The committee is presenting two proposed changes to Standing Rule XX as follows: 
 
Section 2 
 
Add a new paragraph 2 to read… 
 
An individual may enroll in the Auditor certification program by submitting an application to the 
committee chair and upon approval by the committee chair and the IGRA Rodeo Auditor. 
 
Renumber remaining paragraphs.  
 
Add a new paragraph 7 to read… 
 
Certification may be recommended by mutual agreement of the committee chair and the IGRA 
Rodeo Auditor. 
 
Current paragraph 7 would become paragraph 8.  
 
Section 3.  Recertification. 
 
Add a new paragraph to read… 
 
D.  The committee chair and the IGRA Rodeo Auditor must approve a recommendation for re–
certification. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ron Trusley, Chairman 
Auditor/Secretary/Scorekeeper Certification Committee   


